

RMUTSV TEST Sample

All answers must be marked on the answer sheet only.

This test has 2 parts:

Part I: Listening (20 minutes)

Section 1 Photos (10 statements)

Section 2 Question/Statement-Response (5 questions)

Section 3 Conversations (5 questions)

Part II: Vocabulary, structure and reading (2 hours)

Section 1 Vocabulary (20 questions)

Section 2 Structure (20 questions)

Section 3 Reading Comprehension (20 questions)

Part 1: Listening Test

Section 1: Photos

Directions: For each question in this part, you will hear four statements about a picture in your test book. When you hear the statements, you must select the one statement that best describes what you see in the picture. Then find the number of the question on your answer sheet. After that you will have 5 seconds between each question to mark your answer. The statements will **not** be printed in your test book and will be spoken only once.











1 2 3 4









1 2 3 4



Part I (Section 2) Question/statement-Response

Directions: You will hear a question or statement. They will <u>not</u> be printed in your test book and will be spoken only once. Select the best response to the question or statement.

11		
	(1) I don't have time to eat.	(2) I'm glad to do so.
	(3) I brought a ham sandwich	(4) No, I will be on Wednesday.
12		
	(1) It's a quarter past three.	(2) I was very busy.
	(3) I will see you soon.	(4) I'm a reporter.
13		
	(1) I'm originally from Boston.	(2) It's a gift from my wife.
	(3) My mother made them.	(4) I think I left it on your desk.
14		
	(1) It wasn't there.	(2) We stayed at home.
	(3) It was wrong.	(4) I certainly love to do it.
15		
	(1) Take the elevator	
	(2) Good idea. Let's get started.	
	(3) Here is some more detailed brochure.	
	(4) The information you've asked for was	unavailable.

Part I (Section 3) Conversations

Directions: You will hear conversations between two people. You will be asked to answer two to three questions about what the speakers say in each conversation. Select the best response to each question. The conversations will **not** be printed in your test book and will be spoken only once.

Questions 16–17 refer to the following conversation.

- 16. What does the woman want to buy?
 - (1) Some bread

(2) Knitting needles

(3) Sewing thread

- (4) A kettle and bread
- 17. What is the name of the shop?
 - (1) Alice

(2) Palace

(3) Thrice

(4) Talice

Questions 18–20 refer to the following conversation.

- 18. Where are they?
 - (1) At a client's office

- (2) In an entertainment park
- (3) In a restaurant
- (4) On a train
- 19. Why has the man been there before?
 - (1) His house is around the corner.
- (2) He likes the view.
- (3) He likes sitting by windows.
- (4) His office was nearby.
- 20. What does the man order?
 - (1) Mushrooms

(2) Salad

(3) Prawns

(4) Scallops

Part II: Vocabulary, Structure, and Reading Comprehension

Part II (Section 1) Vocabulary

Directions: Choose the best answer.

- 21. The price includes travel and ______ but meals are extra.

 (1) assignment (2) accommodation
 - (1) assignment(3) accompany

- (4) achievement
- 22. Please______ your reservation in writing by Friday.
 - (1) confirm

(2) conform

(3) complete

(4) conduct

23. I cannot	what will happen next year.
(1) predict	(2) prepare
(3) prefer	(4) prepay
24. You can	a red wine stain from a carpet by sprinkling salt over it.
(1) remind	(2) regard
(3) remove	(4) record
25. Doctors watch the	ne old man's heartbeat on a
(1) mirror	(2) monitor
(3) magnet	(4) mailbox
26. She was really h	elpful to the police as she was able to give a/an description of the
(1) fade	(2) doubtful
(3) accurate	(4) approximate
27. We were deeply	by the news of her death. We totally lose our minds.
(1) afforded	(2) admitted
(3) approved	(4) affected
	finding it hard to to their new school.
(1) adapt	(2) adopt
(3) adore	(4) acquire
* *	st low-cost of electricity.
(1) conductor	(2) transfer
(3) changer	(4) adaptor
	boss who is always willing to listen.
(1) understanding	g (2) unsympathetic
(3) considerate	(4) conservative
	eters are clearly explained in the first of the book.
(1) lesson	(2) chapter
(3) author	(4) content
	een for several years before they decided to destroy it.
(1) claimed	(2) gained
(3) abandoned	(4) compensated
<u>-</u>	me to you to the library?
(1) accompany	(2) acknowledge
(3) entertain	(4) encourage
	my Facebook account. I stupidly forgot my username and password.
(1) enter	(2) reach
(3) access	(4) approach

- ·	paid the basic salary, but they will be offered special
bonus	(2) 1 11
(1) daily	(2) hardly
(3) rarely	(4) annually
36. One of the of learning a for	reign language is building up your self-confidence.
(1) points	(2) benefits
(3) obstacles	(4) limitations
37 than anything ever l	puilt, Australia's Great Barrier Reef is about 92,000 square
miles in size.	, , ,
(1) Big	(2) Bigger
(3) Biggest	(4) The biggest
38. 'Mobility' is as "the ability	to move freely"
(1) defined	(2) inferred
(3) translated	(4) interpreted
39. A cup of coffee me to stay a	awake during a horing meeting
(1) enables	(2) destroys
(3) improves	(4) relieves
(3) improves	(+) reneves
	is not good. The price for goods and services are
gradually rising.	(0)
(1) brands	(2) estates
(3) finances	(4) treasures
Part II (Section 2) Structure	
Directions: Choose the best answer to con	nplete each sentence.
41. To see the Statue of Liberty and	_ pictures from the top of the Empire State Building are
two reasons for visiting New York City.	
(1)Taking	(2) take
(3) taken	(4) to take
42. Factoring is the process of finding two	or more expressions where the product is equal the
given expression.	inote expressions where the product is equal the
(1) to	(2) as
(3) with	(4) by
(5) With	(1) 69
43. Bricks baked in a kiln are much harder	
(1) those	(2) than do those
(3) than those	(4) ones
44. Since infection can cause both fever	pain, it is a good idea to check a patient's
temperature.	- -
(1) as well as	(2) as good as
(3) with	(4) and

45. I can't imagine any reason he l	behaved in such an extraordinary way.
(1) how	(2) for
(3) that	(4) why
46. Kevin will do well in the job h	ne stays on the right side of the boss
(1) as far as	(2) as long as
(3) as soon as	(4) as well as
(3) as soon as	(4) as well as
	e to the photo of his headmaster in the newspaper.
(1) to add	(2) from adding
(3) for adding	(4) adding
48. I had no difficulty finding thei	r house although they had said that people often did.
(1) in	(2) with
(3) of	(4) for
40. If the decision hefers he amive	ad he would have been funious
49. If the decision before he arrive	
(1) was taken	(2) would have been taken
(3) was being taken	(4) had been taken
50. James is staying with while he	is in New York — their son, Nick Green, will
then come back with James for a few w	reeks over here.
(1) the Greens	(2) the Green
(3) Greens	(4) Green
51. No offence intended I think vo	ou haven't understood the problem correctly.
(1) if	(2) when
(3) as	(4) but
50 M 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
be a sensible idea.	r before university working in Australia, seems to
(1) what	(2) that
(3) which	(4) where
(3) which	(+) where
53. Eli's hobbies include jogging, swimmin	6
(1) to climb	(2) climb
(3) climbed	(4) climbing
54. In summer George plays tennis t	wice a week.
(1) usually	(2) evenly
(3) rarely	(4) occasionally
55. He always puts salt on his food.	
(1) a few	(2) so many
(3) such much	(4) a lot of
(3) Such much	(+) a 10t 01
56. Several kinds of tomatoes are	' .1 II '. 1 C
(4) 4.*	
(1) cultivate (3) cultivating	(2) cultivated (4) cultivation

57. Only employees who work in those dep	partments that their production goals
can be promoted next year.	
(1) meet	(2) meets
(3) meeting	(4) met
58. Adult education programs must	with the diverse needs of the participants in mind.
(1) design	(2) designed
(3) designs	(4) be designed
59. In an adult human, the skin	_ about seven pounds and covers about thirty-six square feet
(1) weigh	(2) weighs
(3) weighed	(4) weight
60. The company's growth will depend lar	gely on its ability a competent person to
take charge of the branch office.	
(1) find	(2) finding
(3) to find	(4) found

Part II (Section 3) Reading Comprehension

Directions: In this part you will read a selection of texts, such as tables, instructions, job advertisements, e-mails and passages. Each text is followed by several questions. Select the best answer for each question.

Items 61-63

2547 A 679 To		Destination		New Alles
	a list of flights from	Timmy Tucker In	ternational Airport on Ju	ine 24*,
ight Number	Gate	Departure time	Destination	Status
BK223	1	11:30	New York	Departed
AF044	2	11:30	Barcelona	Boarding
SK001	3	12:00	Almaty	Preparing for boarding
JA202	6	13:00	Seoul/Tokyo	Delayed 60 minutes
AF006	22	13:30	Paris	Cancelled
KL222	Please listen to announcements		Bangkok	On time
OZ661	4	14:00	New York	Delayed 3 hours
LT881	19	15:45	Amsterdam/Stockholm	On time
BA003	28	19:00	New York	On time
LT882	10	20:20	Stockholm	On time

61. W	Then will the flight to Tokyo probably leave?								
	(1) 2 p.m.	(2) Tomorrow morning							
	(3) 1 p.m.	(4) It has already left.							
62. W	hich flight was scheduled to leave at the same	e time as the flight to Barcelona?							
	(1) SK001	(2) BK223							
	(3) It has been cancelled.	(4) Only two							
63. W	Thich is the earliest flight of all?								
	(1) BK223	(2) Bangkok							
	(3) AF006	(4) Stockholm							
Items	64-65								
	Paintbrush	Storage Tips							
	Good paintbrushes can be very expensive, so we here at Hobby Artist Magazine have made some suggestions to help keep your paintbrushes in good shape.								
	First, always clean your brushes right after using them because some paints have acids that can weaken the brush over time.								
	Second, clean your brushes with a mild cleaner. We recommend a mixture of one part of alcohol and three parts water.								
	Finally, store your brushes with the tips up.	This allows them to dry more quickly.							
	Remember to keep your paintbrushes in good	d shape!							
64. W	ho would be most interested in an article like	this?							
	(1) A mechanic	(2) A professor							
	(3) A surgeon	(4) A painter							
65. A	ccording to the text, how are paintbrushes bes	t store?							
	(1) On their sides	(2) In a wooden box							
	(3) With their tips up (4) With their tips down								

Items 66-68

From Professor Henry Yaleson

Here is an update on the courses that will be offered by the Science Department next semester. First of all, Science 114 - The Planets in Our Solar System has been cancelled because of low registration. Instead of Science 114, we will offer Science 115 - The Living Earth. We will also offer Biology 227 - The Study of Earthworms, Biology 190 - Whales of the Pacific and Human Anatomy 101 - Bones of the Human Body.

Have a great new semester. Prof. Yaleson

- 66. Professor Yaleson works in which university department?
 - (1) The Earth Department

- (2) The Life Department
- (3) The Science Department
- (4) The Biology Department
- 67. Why was Science 114 cancelled?
 - (1) Low registration

- (2) The professor is sick.
- (3) The university will close down.
- (4) They have too many courses.
- 68. What is Human Anatomy about?
 - (1) Whales

- (2) The study of earthworms
- (3) The planets in the solar system
- (4) The bones of the human body

Items 69-70

Wanted: talented singers and musicians.

We plan to start a band that will receive a recording contract from a major record label. Successful band members will share an all-expenses paid apartment in Los Angeles. We are looking for five people. All types of music and all kinds of instruments. You must be of near professional standard. NO beginners, please. Experience performing live preferred.

Audition: June 23rd, 10:00 a.m.-5:30 p.m. Greenwich Continuing Education Center, Small Auditorium

Call 207-980-8887 to register for an audition. Deadline: June 20th.

- 69. Who is this notice for?
 - (1) People with musical abilities
 - (2) People who want to go to a concert
 - (3) People who want to continue studying at the Continuing Education Center
 - (4) Teenagers
- 70. How can candidates apply for the audition?
 - (1) They should send an e-mail.
- (2) They must send a fax.
- (3) They have to send a text message.
- (4) They must call a special phone number.

Items 71-75

- Astronomy is full of color references; white dwarfs, black holes and red giants for example. If you look up into the night sky you may be able to see a few thousand stars from a dark site. As the stars are all so distant they appear as points in the sky. Most appear white but a few stars such as Antares and Betelgeuse have an orange or reddish hue to them. Others such as Rigel suggest a bluer color.

 Basically, all stars have their color, from red dwarfs and red giant, to white and yellow stars, to blue giants and super giants. The color of a star depends on its temperature. The stars can emit infrared, red, blue and ultraviolet light all at the same time. **They** even emit X-rays and gamma rays. If a star is cool.
 - giants and super giants. The color of a star depends on its temperature. The stars can emit infrared, red, blue and ultraviolet light all at the same time. **They** even emit X-rays and gamma rays. If a star is cool, less than 3,500· Kelvin, its color will be red. This is because there are more red photons being emitted than any other kind of **visible** light. If a star is very hot, above 10,000· Kelvin, its color will be blue.
 - Once again there are more blue photons steaming from a star. On the earth, all the stars appear white to us because they are very far from us and their light is dimmed because of the large distance
 - 71. What is the best title of the passage?
 - (1) The color of the stars

(2) The temperature of stars

(3) The stars and the earth

- (4) The distance from the stars to Earth
- 72. What isn't emitted by the stars?
 - (1) Infrared light

(2) Ultraviolet light

(3) Blue giants

- (4) X-rays
- 73. What is the possible temperature of a blue star?
 - (1) 3,500· Kelvin

(2) 6,000 · Kelvin

(3) 9,000 · Kelvin

(4) 12,500 · Kelvin

- 74. What does the word "**they**" (line 7) refer to?
 - (1) Super giants

(2) The stars

(3) X-rays

- (4) Gamma rays
- 75. What does the word "visible" (line 9) mean?
 - (1) Able to be seen

(2) Able to be touched

(3) Able to be caught

(4) Able to be destroyed

Items 76-80

The climate of the Earth is continuously being changed due to human activities. In the past, it has altered as a result of natural causes. Nowadays, however, the term climate change is generally used when referring to changes in our climate which have been identified since the early part of the 1900's. Beginning in the 18th century with the Industrial Revolution and factory system, humans have significantly contributed to the composition of the Earth's atmosphere. All these things are influencing the Earth's climate. The burning of fossil fuels, as in coal and gasoline, has created high concentrations of heat-trapping "greenhouse gases" in the atmosphere.

These gases prevent heat from going into space. Deforestation, the cutting of many trees, also contributes to the greenhouse effect. The Earth's average temperature has begun to rise over the past 100 years. Although the average increase is less than one degree, the warmest years have been during the past decade. Moreover, water is an enormous consideration.

As we are likely to see an increase in precipitation and sea level rises, does that mean an increase in flooding? Also, how will our health be affected by global warming, how will agricultural practices change, how will wildlife cope and what will the effects on coral be? In this section we give you a few examples of how we will need to change the way we live in order to cope with changes to our climate. The regular use of renewable energy is becoming increasingly popular such as alternative energy sources, including solar power, wind power, geothermal, water power and even nuclear energy. In addition, the reduction of carbon dioxide gases from the burning of fossil fuels can help reduce the greenhouse effect but this will take the efforts of many governments and communities around the world. What else can you do to help adapt to climate change and what can you do to help slow it down? There are many things we can all do at home.

76. What is the best topic for the passage?

- (1) The greenhouse effect is very important.
- (2) The state of climate change and possible solutions.
- (3) Several things we can all do at home to help the world.
- (4) Scientists are looking at the evidence of climate change

77. What is the main idea of the passage?

- (1) Renewable energy is becoming increasingly popular.
- (2) There are many things we can all do at home to help the Earth.
- (3) The climate of the Earth is being changed due to human hands.
- (4) The cutting of many trees, also contributes to the greenhouse effect.

78. According to the passage, which statement is TRUE?

- (1) Natural causes lead to the greenhouse effect.
- (2) Most of flooding is caused from renewable energy.
- (3) Alternative energy sources can help save the world.
- (4) The burning of fossil fuels can reduce "greenhouse gases".

79. What is the major cause of climate changes?(1) Geothermal(3) Human activities	(2) Renewable energy(4) All (1), (2) and (3) are correct.
80. What is the effect of burning fossil fuels?(1) Greenhouse gases(3) Industrial Revolution	(2) Deforestation(4) Gasoline
ดาวน์โหลดไฟล์เสียง Listening 20 ข้อ ได้ที่	
https://www.mediafire.com/file/d4i0t1wp4pye1fs/	Listening+RMUTSV+Test+Sample.rar
Good	1 I nob
6000	l Luck

Name	N	To

Answer Sheet

ข้อ	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	ข้อ	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	ข้อ	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	ข้อ	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)
1					21					41					61				
2					22					42					62				
3					23					43					63				
4					24					44					64				
5					25					45					65				
6					26					46					66				
7					27					47					67				
8					28					48					68				
9					29					49					69				
10					30					50					70				
11					31					51					71				
12					32					52					72				
13					33					53					73				
14					34					54					74				
15					35					55					75				
16					36					56					76				
17					37					57					77				
18					38					58					78				
19					39					59					79				
20					40					60					80				

RMUTSV Test Sample: Answer Key

No.	Ans.	No.	Ans.	No.	Ans.	No.	Ans.
1.	3	21.	2	41.	2	61.	3
2.	4	22.	1	42.	1	62.	2
3.	1	23.	1	43.	3	63.	1
4.	2	24.	3	44.	4	64.	4
5.	2	25.	2	45.	4	65.	3
6.	4	26.	3	46.	2	66.	3
7.	1	27	4	47.	4	67.	1
8.	2	28.	1	48.	1	68.	4
9.	2	29.	1	49.	4	69.	1
10.	3	30.	1	50.	1	70.	4
11.	1	31.	2	51.	4	71.	1
12.	1	32.	3	52.	3	72.	3
13.	2	33.	1	53.	4	73.	4
14.	2	34.	3	54.	1	74.	2
15	3	35.	4	55.	4	75.	1
16.	3	36.	2	56.	2	76.	2
17.	1	37.	2	57.	1	77.	3
18.	3	38.	1	58.	4	78.	4
19.	4	39.	1	59.	2	79.	4
20	2	40.	3	60.	3	80.	1